
RECORD OF COMMUNICATION Phone  

To: Keith Bailey, Susan 
Crowley: Tronox 

From: Brian Rakvica, Shannon 
Harbour: NDEP 

Date: 05/07/07 

Subject: Phase A Work Plan Addendum: Low Low Flow Sampling 
Summary:  NDEP returned voice mail from Keith Bailey in response to NDEP’s May 1, 

2007 email.  TRX wants to compare analytical results from samples collected 
using a very low flow rate (~ 100 ml/min) and flow rate used during original 
Phase A sampling (both filtered and unfiltered samples).  NDEP does not have 
any issues with TRX conducting this work but was concerned that sampling 
will not give conclusive results.   

 
 

Action Taken/Required:  
 
Keith will send email containing zip file with Phase A validated data. (DVSRs will be 
coming soon.   
 
Brian followed-up call with email explaining NDEP’s concerns for the addendum work. 
 


